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One of the District's Staff members tested positive for the Covid-19 virus this past Sunday.   The District closed the school and implemented its remote learning plan effective this past Monday.  We appreciate your patience during the investigation period of the Suffolk County Department of Health (SCDOH) Covid-19 tracing process. Upon learning about the Staff member's positive case, our district also immediately began contact tracing. This included our preparation of a detailed report that was timely submitted to the SCDOH. The SCDOH reviewed the report to determine who must be quarantined and what in person classes must be suspended.  After a conference call with our SCDOH representative this morning, we are hopeful that our Kindergarten and Second and Third Grade classrooms will be able to resume in-person classroom instruction later this week.  The SCDOH recommends that our 9 first grade students quarantine until December 21, 2020.  Presently, all students (including our first grade students) will continue with remote learning in accordance with the District’s remote learning policy until further notice. A deep cleaning and disinfection treatment of the entire school (both buildings) has been completed. Thank you for your support in keeping our students and staff safe and we look forward to all our students and staff's full return.
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